FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
For each of the tax years 2022/23, 2023/24 and 2024/5 (actuals for prior years and forecast for current year), please provide the following information for council funded school transportation by taxi service for children and young people.
1. Total number of children whom the council funded school transportation taxi services - breakdown by both SEN and non-SEN taxi transport for each period
2. Total spend on taxi services for child transportation - breakdown by both SEN and non-SEN taxi transport for each period
3. Names of all taxi supplier(s) used to provide this service and volume of work provided to each - breakdown by both SEN and non-SEN taxi transport for each period
4. Since when have you used with these suppliers for this purpose?
5. If you have contracts in place with these suppliers when do they expire?
6. If you publish the terms of these contracts, please share a website link
7. In addition to the transportation of children to and from school what are they key requirements you have of these suppliers (e.g. safeguarding, reporting, integration with systems etc.) - if you used a tendering document, please share

The Council holds the information you have asked for.

Please see the attached spreadsheet.  In terms of the data for question 4, we have not been able to locate the start date for 3 of the contracts. 

The previous DPS ended on 3/8/2024 but the previous agreement is attached for reference.  A new DPS is in place and all relevant details including the requirements providers must meet to be accepted can be found here:  Taxi firms tendering for contracts (leicester.gov.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
